AISKEW & LEEMING BAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 26 April 2017
at 7:15 pm

In Motel Leeming, Leeming Bar.
Chair:  Councillor A Sutcliffe
Councillors attended: Councillors Kennedy, Redman, Les, Pocklington & Asquith
District Councillor Barningham

Members of the Public:  6
1.  
No questions from the public.

2.
Police Report:  Noted with a comment on the increase in crime in Bedale.
3.
County Council Report:   The Council was informed there would be a six months delay on work on the A1 as 5 tonnes of artefacts have been found. 
4.
Hambleton District Council Report: The Local Government Review is ongoing.


HDC has launched a small grant scheme £500 to £2,500 for the following projects: 


Inactive Active: projects that will help inactive people get more active.


Social Isolation: projects that will help reduce loneliness and isolation.


Affordable Warmth: projects that improve affordable warmth.


Anti-Social Behaviour: projects to tackle anti-social behaviour.

4.1.
The Local Plan has gone out for further consultation.  Details are on HDC Website.
5.
 External Committee Report: None
6.
 Leeming Bar Residents Association:  Noted
7.    Apologies from District Councillor J Noone, County Councillor J Weighel and Councillor I Marr.
8.
Clerk’s Report:  The Clerk informed the Council that Mr Kitching had been contacted to 
repair and varnish the notice boards and benches where necessary.
           The Clerk informed the Council that the transfer of the land at Ascough Wynd, Aiskew 
is now complete.  The Section 106 money for the maintenance of this land and an 
extra amount to purchase new equipment would be received from HDC.

Before going ahead with quotations for the new equipment it was suggested that the 
Clerk contact ‘Bedale under Fives’ for their views on what play equipment they would l
like in the park. 

9.
Correspondence:  A letter of resignation has been received from Councillor J 
Stenhouse.  Clerk to write expressing the Council’s thanks for all his work on behalf of 
the Council while a member.  Clerk to inform HDC.

An invitation was received from Bedale Art Club to attend the Art Exhibition in Bedale 
Hall on 25 May 2017.

A letter was received from NYCC Legal and Democratic Services with information 
regarding vacancies for co-opted members.  Councillor Pocklington is interested in 
becoming a candidate.


NHS Briefing was received with a meeting being held in the Golden Lion Hotel, 
Northallerton on 10 May, 2017 between 4.00pm and 6.00pm.  Councillor A Sutcliffe 
would be interested in attending. 
10.
The Minutes of the meeting held on 22 March 2017 were accepted by all Councillors

            present with a request to change ‘Neighbourhood Plan’ to ‘Parish Plan’.  This was 
amended and signed by the Chairman. 
11.
Hambleton District Council Planning Decisions: 

Planning Ref:  15/01240/OUT – Granted


Planning Ref:   17/00460/FUL -- Granted 
 

12.
Hambleton District Council Planning Applications:

Planning Ref:  17/00496FUL  -  No observations


Planning Ref:  17/00497/FUL  - No observations

Planning Ref:  17/00668/FUL  -  No observations
13.
Highways:  As no reply had been received from NYCC Highways regarding installation 

of yellow lines and a path at  Sandhill Lane, Aiskew it was decided that the Clerk should 
contact them again with this request. 
14.
Playground Inspection Reports:  These were presented to the Council and noted. 
14.1
Quotation for re-surfacing Matteson Close:
3 quotations were presented to the council for this work and after a discussion it was decided to award the contract to Streetscape.
15.
Allotments:  All allotment plots have all been allocated.

16. 
General Parish Matters:

16.1
The bunker at the edge of Kingfisher play park was discussed.  As no one is taking responsibility for this and the council feel it is a danger to children it was decided that the Clerk contact HDC Environmental Health again. 
16.2
The purchase and installation of an additional dog litter bin in Low Street was discussed and it was agreed to go ahead with this.  Clerk to action.
16.3
Pedestrian Crossing on Bedale Road, Aiskew.  NYCC Highways has informed the council that after assessment there is no need for a pedestrian crossing at this location.


This was discussed and it was decided that the Clerk contact NYCC Highways asking for a re-assessment of this request.  

16.4
A Councillor requested that a litter bin near the railway crossing be moved to nearer the bench.  This was discussed and agreed.  Clerk to get cost.
16.5
A discussion on the need for a waste bin at the entrance to Coneygarth Way, 
Leeming Bar was discussed and it was decided to purchase a bin from HDC.  Clerk to 
action.
16.6
It was suggested by Councillor N Pocklington that a thank you letter should be sent to 
Yvonne Rose and Mr Kettleewell for clearing up the road in Aiskew. Clerk to action.

17.
Finance:

To approve the monthly accounts:  The accounts were passed by all Councillors present and signed by the Chairman.
17.1
Donations:  Bedale Bonfire Committee requested donation of £1,000 after discussion this was granted.  LBRA requested a donation towards the maintenance of the carriage project which is the Leeming Bar Hub.  An amount of £4,000 was discussed and agreed.  This money will be allocated from CIL money.  Clerk to action.

18.
Administration:  The Clerk suggested to the Council that it would be beneficial to change the council web site from .org.uk to .gov.uk.  This was discussed and it was decided to implement this change. Clerk to action.
18.
Items for next Agenda: 
            Manager from the new Co-op in Leeming Bar.

Redundant bus stop on Low Street, Leeming Bar.

Yellow Lines and path on Sandhill Lane, Aiskew.


Local Plan Consultation  (proposals for Leeming Bar)

Parish Plan.
2

